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Number 475                                                                                                                             May 2009 

 
Parish Council News  
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Annual Parishioners Meeting on 10th April 2009 was attended by Cllrs D Weston (Chairman), 
D Wooles (Vice Chairman), B Parkinson, Mrs P Bean, N Anfield, and I Read. Clerk BC Taylor 
(878060). Apologies were received from Cllr Mrs J Calvert. 
One member of the Public attended and County Councillor Mrs Clare Wood was present. 
 
The Chairman’s Report: The Chairman gave a report of the work of the Council for the last twelve 
months. This is available on the Parish Website www.sheriffhutton.co.uk or on application to the 
Parish Clerk. 
 
Damage to the Village Green: A Parishioner raised the question of problems around the Village 
Green caused by the passage of vehicles using it resulting in the road around it being widened. She 
asked the Parish Council to ask Ryedale DC to offload their vehicles elsewhere. 
 
Parish Plan: It was also mentioned that action needed to be taken to follow up the proposals in the 
Parish Plan as soon as possible so that parishioners do not lose interest. The Chairman stated that a 
meeting was scheduled to take place soon to discuss the Plan and the way ahead. 
 
The Chairman closed the Meeting and thanked County Councillor Mrs Wood for attending. 
 
The Parish Council Meeting then followed. All Councillors and County Councillor Mrs Wood 
remained for the meeting. 
 

Parking in the Main Street: Councillors considered the proposals from NYCC for Parking restrictions 
suggested for the Main Street in the area of the Post Office. The Chairman will discuss these 
proposals with the proprietors of the Garage and the Post Office and report back to the Parish 
Council. County Councillor Mrs Wood offered her assistance in liaising with NYCC if required. 
 
Village Walks: The Chairman stated that he is having difficulties concluding the final arrangement 
with NYCC for funding for the Village Walks. Mrs Wood said that she would liaise with the officer at 
NYCC to move the matter on. 
 
Planning Applications 
09/00227/FUL: Mr R Dales: Change of use and alteration of barn to form a two-bedroom self-
contained residential annex to West Mill House with shared parking and amenity space (revised 
details to refusal 08/01111/FUL dated 5/2/09) at West Mill House Farm Stittenham Hill Bulmer York 
YO60 7TP 
Councillors agreed to support this application in its present form. 
09/00089/FUL: adjacent to Church Cottage, Church End, Sheriff Hutton approved by Ryedale DC, 
subject to conditions. 
08/01142/FUL: at Castle Farmhouse, Main Street, Sheriff Hutton approved by Ryedale DC, subject to 
conditions.  
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George’s Seat: All works have now been completed and the Parish Council offered a Vote of Thanks 
to the Nelson Family for their gift given as a Tribute to George. 
 
Pot Holes: It was reported that there are pot holes in the highway outside 1 & 3 Castle View. NYCC 
will be informed. 
It was also reported that a drain had broken at the top of the Main Street. NYCC will be informed. 
 
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Friday, May 8th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 

 
 

Lillings Ambo Parish Council 
The Annual Parish Assembly will be held at : 

The Lodge, West Lilling 
On Wednesday, 6th May 2009 at 6pm. 

A. Bailey, The Clerk. 
 

 

Emergency repairs to South-West Tower of Sheriff Hutton Castle 
Sheriff Hutton Castle is a prominent land mark in the village and indeed in North Yorkshire, it can be 
seen from as far away as the Howardian Hills and on a clear day even from York.  But its importance 
extends beyond the local area and is recognised in the designation of the remains as a Scheduled 
Monument and a Grade II* listed building – reflecting the site’s national importance. 
 
In 1999 the site was placed on English Heritage’s Buildings at Risk register and since then we have 
been working with the owner to help find a solution to secure its future. This began in 2002 when 
English Heritage funded work to the North East tower. But more work is needed as the South West 
tower is in a perilous state and is in danger of collapsing. We are concerned that any collapse would 
significantly detract from the striking visual presence of the Castle. Whilst English Heritage has 
comparatively little funding and calls on its money are great, we recognise the importance of this 
magnificent site and are therefore providing further funding to put ties into the top part of the South 
West tower, remove the vegetation and undertake some pointing work. This should stabilise the 
structure. 
 
However this is a short term solution, ideally we would like to see all the standing remains fully 
repaired and strengthened and more opportunities for the public to get close to and learn about the 
castle. But it is unlikely that we will be able to find anymore public money to put into the site. These 
works will ‘buy some time’ and we will continue to work with the owner and the local community to try 
and find a longer term solution. 
 
Neil Redfern 
North Yorkshire Advice and Grants Team Leader 
English Heritage 
3rd April 2009 
 

Mobile Library 
The mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton and Farlington on Tuesdays, May 5th and May 26th.   It 
carries more than 2000 items including books, videos, DVDs and audio books.  You can join the 
library on the van and no-one is too young to have a ticket.   Items borrowed from the library do not 
incur overdue fines!   The van stops are 10.05 – 10.15am at   Farlington, Woodside; 10.20 – 10.30am 
at  Farlington Village Hall; 10.50 – 11.10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End;  11:15 – 11:30am at The 
Green; 11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side;  11:50 – 12:05pm at  Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at 
Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm at  Dudley Hill Farm. 
 

Toddler Group: Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be at Toddler Group on 14th May from 10:00am – 11:30am. 
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Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
The green is now open for the new season; match details for home games are listed below. Monday 
evenings are free of league matches and this is when we have our "social bowling". 
Anybody wanting to see what the game is all about is very welcome to come along and have a roll 
up. You will always find somebody there to give help, advice and answer questions. 
You will be made very welcome 
Home fixtures for May are as follows: 
Friday 1st at 6.30pm v Nestle Rowntree B        PCL 
Monday 4th at 2.00pm New Spring Triples.       Our club competion.    
Monday 11th at 2.00p.m. v Wigginton.            LCL 
Friday 15th at 6.30 p.m. v Tockwith B            PCL cup 
Wednesday at 2.00p.m. v Harome                  VL cup 
Friday 22nd at6.30p.m.  v Wetherby              PCL 
Saturday 23rd at2.00p.m. Challenge Match     LCL 
Monday 25th at 1030 a.m. Harry Goddard Triples. Our club competion. 
Tuesday 26th at 7.00p.m. V Hutton-le-Hole    HL 
Wednesday 27th at 2.00p.m. v Easingwold     VL 
  ( PCL= Private Clubs League; LCL= Ladies Country League; VL=Veterans League;  
HL=Hovingham League.) 
 

Friends of the Village Hall  
Easter Coffee Morning  
Many thanks to everyone who helped with or attended this successful event. We raised £280 for 
Village Hall Funds  
Thank you also for all the donations of Raffle and Tombola prizes. 
 
Further Dates for your Diary 
The Village Auction 2009  Saturday May 16th  
At the Village Hall from 1.00pm until the last item is sold.   Viewing and light lunches from 12 noon to 
1 pm.   Refreshments available throughout the afternoon. 
We will be collecting in Sheriff Hutton and Lilling on the Friday evening and Saturday morning. Due to 
Health and Safety regulations we are unable to accept upholstered furniture including sofas unless 
they have a label showing they are not flammable. We are also cannot sell mattresses, dishwashers, 
washing machines, fridges, microwaves or cookers. We ask that all items are in saleable condition as 
disposal of left over items is difficult. We would ask that all items for collection are either put outside 
where they can be seen or that you phone either Chris and Margaret Thompson on 878465 or 
Margaret Fisher on 878314 to arrange collection. All items should be downstairs unless previously 
arranged. 
Thank you to everyone who has already offered to help. We would be very grateful for any further 
offers of help either on the day or the night before. Donations of baking for light lunches and 
afternoon refreshments will be most welcome.  
Proceeds will be divided equally between the Village Hall and Playgroup. 
Any enquiries or offers of help to Margaret Fisher or Caroline Hunt  
 
The Silver Jubilee of our Village Hall   Saturday June 13th    
An event to celebrate this momentous occasion with something for everyone! To include afternoon 
tea with a display of the Hall’s history followed by entertainment around 5pm and a BBQ and Bar 
starting around 6pm and leading on to a Disco from 7pm (hopefully with music for all ages!).  If 
anyone is prepared to BBQ or help in any way we would love to hear from you!   Any queries or offers 
of help to Margaret Fisher.   Full details in the June News. 
  
New Friends are always welcome – give Margaret Fisher a call on 878314 to find out how you 
can help 
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The Methodist Church 
Minister : Revd Graham Peaden, Tel 01904 491 950 

 
How time just slips by, this year the Singing Group celebrated 20 years of singing for pleasure.   It all 
started when Jean Shuttleworth wondered if people would like to get together midweek to sing and 
learn new hymns and songs.   Amazed, about 18 people turned up and so on the first and third 
Wednesday each month it has carried on.   We are not a choir, many of us don’t read music but we 
hope we make a joyful sound.   There’s plenty of laughs and banter and we even go out to sing and 
entertain other people from time to time as well as take part in church services. 
 
If you like to sing why not think about joining us, you would be very welcome.   Contact Jean 
Shuttleworth on 878471. 
 
The services in May will be led by the following preachers : 
3rd  10.30 am Mr Roy Graves  6.30 pm NO SERVICE 
10th  11.00 am Family Praise with Rev. Cameron Stirk  6.30 pm Rev. Richard Andrews 
17th  10.30 am Mr David Marwood  6.30 pm Rev. Graham Peaden (HC) 
24th  10.30 am Rev. Graham Peaden (HC)  6.30 pm NO SERVICE 
31st  10.30 am Mr Keith Rattenbury  6.30 pm Rev. Tom Turner 

HC = Holy Communion 
 
Additional Activities : 
Tuesdays 10.00 am Chatterbox for pre-school children and carers 
Wednesdays 8.00 am Morning Prayers 
 10.00 am Drop  in for Coffee 
 6.15 pm Singing Group 20th May 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Primary School PTFA (Parents Teachers and Friends Association) 
Proudly presents …. 
 
 
 

 

4th Annual Scarecrow Trail 
Sunday 14th June  11am to 5pm 

 

Starting at the Village Hall or The Green  
Maps for the trail are £2.50  

 

Light refreshments, cakes, ice creams and plants are available from 
the Village Hall. 

More details about how to enter your scarecrow (in the competition) 
in the next Village News, so get making this month! 

 

We are hoping that local businesses will use this golden       
opportunity to make a scarecrow and gain some free publicity! 

 

 

Mid Week Ramble 
Wednesday, 27th May.   Meet 9.30 am at the Village Hall Car Park.   About 5 miles, pub lunch 
available and back in the village by 3.00 pm 
 

Christian Aid 
Alan and Gill, at our wonderful Post Office, have again agreed to house our collecting drum for 
Christian Aid. The slogan this year is - ‘Keeping Hope Alive’. Please Sheriff Hutton continue your 
excellent work for the ‘hopeless’ and remember to take your envelope to the Post Office or Church 
and Chapel when services are held. Then we are all helping others to help themselves. This year 
Christian Aid is 10 - 16 May.   Thank you Katie Fellows. 
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St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

SERVICES IN MAY 
 

Sheriff Hutton 3rd 9.30am HC– CW-O1   

 10th 11am Family Praise at Methodist Church    

 17th 9.30am Holy Communion CW-O1   

 24th 9.30am Matins   

 31st 11am Benefice Pentecost service & 
bring & share lunch 

  

      

Farlington 10th 11.00am Rogation Service & lunch   

 24th 11.15am Family Service   

 31st 11am Benefice Pentecost service & 
bring & share lunch 

  

      

Marton 3rd   6pm Celtic  Worship 

 17th   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

 31st 11am Benefice Pentecost service & 
bring & share lunch 

  

      

Stillington 3rd 10.30am Family Service – Parish Church      

 10th   9.30am Holy Communion    

 17th   9.30am Morning Worship    

 24th   9.30am Holy Communion     

 31st 11am Benefice Pentecost service & 
bring & share lunch 

  

      

Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

3rd  8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Morning Worship 

  

 10th 10.45am Holy Communion   

 17th  8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Family Praise 

  

 24th 10.45am Holy Communion     

 31st 11am Benefice Pentecost service & 
bring & share lunch 

  

  

EVENTS 
 

May 4th HOPE Africa Sponsored Walk - see details in the church or contact Roy Thompson 

May 5th Benefice Council Meeting in Sutton-on-the-Forest  Parish Room  7.30pm  

May 11th Rogation Service and Lunch at Farlington 11am - see Ramsay MacCleary for details 
Living Churchyard at Sheriff Hutton with Yorkshire Wildlife Trust 2-4pm with teas 

May 25th Coffee Morning - 4 Castleside 10-12 noon 

May 30th Talk by Hugh Murray on “Victorian York through the eyes of two photographers” - at Parish Church  
7.30 
Tickets £7 include refreshments - see posters for further details 

May 31st Benefice Pentecost Service & ‘bring and share’ lunch at Westfield Farm 11am. With The Venerable 
Richard Seed - Archdeacon of York 

    

NOTICES 
Many thanks to John & Laura and their helpers for the coffee morning which raised £119 
 
Benefice Garden Party, 6th June : 2 - 4pm.   Cream teas, cakes and preserves, bottles stall, books, 
plants, tombola, games for children and bouncy castle.   Contributions for the stalls can be delivered 
to the Vicarage during Friday 5th June or the morning of Saturday 6th.  
Last year this was a great social occasion for both adults and children on what proved to be the best 
day of the summer - let's hope for another!   Everybody very welcome.   More details to follow in the 
June News. 
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Forgiveness …. 
One of the serving maids sitting at the fire noticed him, then took a second look and said, "This man 
was with him". He denied it, "Woman, I don't even know him." A short time later, someone else 
noticed him and said, "You're one of them." But Peter denied it: "Man, I am not."  About an hour later, 
someone else spoke up, really adamant: "He's got to have been with him! He's got 'Galilean' written 
all over him. Peter said, "Man, I don't know what you're talking about." At that very moment, the last 
word hardly off his lips, a rooster crowed. Just then, the Master turned and looked at Peter. Peter 
remembered what the Master had said to him: "Before the rooster crows, you will deny me three 
times." He went out and cried and cried and cried. 
 

I wonder if there is anything in your life that when you see, hear, smell or touch it reminds you of 
some past failure or hurt?  For Peter it was the sounds of the Cockerel announcing a fresh start, a 
new beginning of another day.  But Peter could not hear that, all Peter heard was his own failure. 
 

Later on Jesus restores Peter and shows him forgiveness, but I wonder what Peter's response was to 
hearing that sound again after knowing the grace that Jesus showed him? 
 

I think that there are two ways of dealing with our past failures. One, we can wallow in the pain and 
beat ourselves up, or two we can see them from the other side as moments that announce a turning 
point in who we are. 
 

The difference, I believe is God's forgiveness.... 
 

This week take some time to think through those past hurts, ask God to forgive you and give you the 
power to forgive those who hurt you, then go back and find the thing that reminds you of it, but this 
time embrace it as a sign of God's new beginning. 
Rev Chris Ellis 
 

Sheriff Hutton Art Group 
As I write this we have just enjoyed our annual Art Exhibition which was blessed with good weather.   
We were very heartened to see a steady stream of visitors throughout our Easter Sunday and 
Monday openings.   Once again we thank you for supporting us so well and being cheerful, friendly 
people.   There was much good-humoured chat going on as well as serious browsing.   We were 
pleased to hear that so many had enjoyed the exhibition.   Now we take a break and throughout the 
summer we will be on the look out for views to paint and bright ideas to stimulate us.   Soon we have 
our post-Exhibition meeting to consider how we can improve our exhibition for next year when we 
hope to see you again. 

 
Gardening Club 
The first visit of the year will be to 'TINKERS HALLOW', GREAT OUSEBURN on WEDNESDAY MAY 
20th.  Please meet in the village hall car park to go by car at 6.30pm.  Anyone without transport will 
be accommodated for a small contribution.  Entry into the garden is free to members.   
  

Over the winter meetings have been well supported by members and friends.  We look forward to 
interesting and stimulating visits throughout the summer. 
  

Roger Brook, speaking to us on 15th April, updated us on his long association with Bolton Percy 
Churchyard and recent involvement with another gardened churchyard.  His slides included many 
taken by media photographers when the churchyard garden made him a celebrity.  His own garden 
will be open on 31st May as part of Seaton Ross open gardens. 
 

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club 
217 members took part in the April draw, £25 prize-winning numbers were 3, 30, 57 and 85. The May 
draw features half-yearly prizes of 1 @ £150, 1 @ £100 and 3 @ £50, in addition to the usual £25 
prizes. 
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Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
Home Fixtures for May Hovingham League Mixed. Monday May 4th, May 18th, May 25th, all start at 
6.30pm. Hovingham Ladies will be on some Thursday evenings but no fixture list available. 
 
York League Mixed. No home fixtures in May. Ladies Saturday May 2nd, May 9th, May 30th all start 
9.30am Men’s matches are on Sunday mornings but no fixture list available. 
 
Please check on the information sheet on the gate for details of the week’s club activities. 
 
Social Tennis. Club Night is on Wednesday evenings from 6.30pm. All welcome including 
intermediate juniors who play in the teams. 
 
Ladies sessions continue on Monday afternoons from 2.00pm and Wednesday mornings from 
11.00am. 
 
Junior Tennis.  
 
Junior Tennis. Practice Sessions for juniors aged 7 to 11 will start on Tuesday May 5th The times will 
be 4.00 to 4.30pm for year 3 and year 4 and 4.30 to 5.00pm for years 5 and 6. Registration and 
payment of subs will take place before the first session at 3.45 and 4.15pm The junior subscription of 
£12 is to join the club The practice sessions are free and run by volunteers who are experienced 
players but not qualified coaches and are only intended as an introduction to ball control and basic 
tennis skills All juniors attending must sign in and out of the sessions.  
 
Parents are reminded that juniors under 11 are only allowed on the courts under the supervision of 
an adult 
 
Further details of junior tennis from Helen Dryland tel 878762. 
 
Junior Club Night for 11 to 16 years starts on Friday May 8th from 6.30 t0 8.30pm. These sessions 
are supervised by a committee member. The Intermediate Subscription is £18.00. Only tennis club 
members are allowed within the court grounds. 
 
Subscriptions are overdue. Please pay to the Treasurer Jill Anfield 20 Castle Side as soon as 
possible. 
 
New members are always welcome, further details of the club from the Secretary Josephine Johnson  
 

Fieldnats 
April’s Dawn Chorus was enjoyed by 12 members.   Our first almost dry walk of the year revealed 27 
different species of birds ranging from Skylarks, to a Little Owl, to Yellow Hammers. Animals that 
were spotted included frogs, deer, hares and a Barn Owl seen by one member at Sheriff Hutton 
Bridge, on route to the event. Flowering plants ranged from Black Thorn, Primroses, Coltsfoot and 
Stitchwort. 
The egg & bacon butties were greatly appreciated by all those who attended and our grateful thanks 
goes to Andy and Gillian for their hospitality, identification of the birds and what to listen for, a tour of 
the farm and use of the facilities.   Thank you also to Angela for the fresh eggs!!    
Next meeting: Wed 6th May Lady Spring Wood, Nr. Malton. Meet 10am in the square near The 
Highwayman.   NB: there is an approx 200m walk before reaching this small deciduous wood, but 
once you get there it is teaming with wildlife. Remember that for those who do not wish to roam so 
far, you are very welcome to bring a chair & a flask of tea to set up a base camp! Orchard field, the 
area that we will walk through, is a lovely open space for public use. 
 
 



8 

Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association 
Over thirty people attended our first meeting of the 2009/10 Programme held on 8th April, and the 
Chairman welcomed seven new members who have joined us.   She also thanked all who had 
contributed items for the gift boxes for soldiers and reported that twenty boxes had been filled and 
dispatched in time for Easter. 
 
Our speaker was Glenys Rowe, and her subject ‘To coin a Phrase’.   She gave us a most interesting 
talk on the origins of some of our common phrases and sayings and how they have become part of 
our everyday language. 
Our next meeting is on May 13th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall when Michelle Horton from ‘Duttons for 
Buttons’ will make a return visit. 
Last year we heard how the use of buttons developed over the centuries up to 1800 A.D.   This year 
we will hear the rest of the story up to modern times. 
New members and visitors will be warmly welcomed. 
 

 

Come and join us for 
 

Tea and Coffee in the Garden 
 

(indoors if wet!) 
 

At Greystones, The Green 
 

On Saturday May 30th 
 

10.00 to 12.30 and 2.00 to 4.30 
 

Raffle, Stalls etc. 
 

In aid of Guide Dogs for the Blind 
 

 

Vita & Virginia 
“...brilliantly funny and perceptive…” Paul Taylor, Independent. 
 
“Vita and Virginia” is coming to the Barn at Westfield Farm Sheriff Hutton on Thursday, 21st May. 
Eileen Atkins’ acclaimed play will be performed by Kate Caute and Cal Stockbridge, directed by 
David Powley for Helmsley Arts Centre’s 1812 Theatre Company. 
7:30 pm.  Interval Bar.  Tickets £7.50 (concessions £6.50) from Helmsley Arts Centre, Sheriff Hutton 
Post Office or Nick Nightingale, Westfield Farm 
 

 

THE CASTLE INN 
 

Extends a Warm Welcome 
to Customers Old and New 

Good Quality Food Served Daily 
Lunchtimes and Early Evenings 

(except Wednesday) 

Children Welcome 

Tel : 01347 878 335 

York WinesYork WinesYork WinesYork Wines    
Specialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine Importers    

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
 

Tel : 01347 878716 
Open daily except Sunday 

 

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN 
 

Homemade Food Using Local Produce 
Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday 

Functions Welcome 
Large Beer Garden 

 

Tel : 01347 878 328 
www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk  

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

Outside Catering 
Luxury 

Ready Prepared Meals 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

STORES and POST OFFICE 
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) 
Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 
sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 

stationery, National & Local Newspapers 
Free local delivery service available 

Tel : 01347 878 331 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 
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Badapple Theatre Co Ltd presents “The Land Girls of Yorkshire” on July 5th  
A new comedy, written and directed by Kate Bramley (ex-Hull Truck Theatre), original music by Jez 
Lowe (Radio 2 SONY ACADEMY AWARD winner) and starring Natalie Bennett and Lois Creasy 
 

'Some girls just aren't cut out for farming...'   It’s wartime, and there are some new arrivals in the 
village. They’re turning heads and breaking hearts as the fine girls of the Women’s Land Army take to 
the hills.   This brand new show is the latest comedy two-hander from Badapple's resident writer as 
she celebrates the highs and lows of the wonderful women who helped keep Britain fed during World 
War II, set against a backdrop of glorious music of the age, as well as new tunes by songwriter Jez 
Lowe. 
  

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall, Sun 5th July, 8pm. Tickets £8 (£6.50 concessions, £4 under 16's.) Tickets 
on 01423 339168 or www.badapple.freeserve.co.uk.   A family friendly show best suited to age 10+. 
 

www.badapple.freeserve.co.uk 
 

Message from The Jumblies 
ADVANCE NOTICE: 
Swinton Brass Band Concert - Saturday 6th June.  7.30pm 
 
Following our Jumble Sale last year the fantastic Swinton Brass Band is returning to give a concert 
for us.  Tickets will cost  £6 and £4 for concessions. 
The last concert they gave for us was a sell out and was greatly enjoyed by everyone who attended. 
To avoid disappointment reserve your tickets by contacting Penny Bean on 878392 or Pat Cooper on 
878677. 
Proceeds from the concert will be donated to The Village Hall. 
.  
Our last Jumble Sale in aid of  Alne Hall Cheshire Home was a huge success.  The sun shone and 
we were able to have some stalls outside.  We had mountains of bric-a-brac and the cake stall was 
straining under the vast amount of home made baking.  Our buyers were out in force and the total 
raised was a tremendous £1669.  Thank you so much everyone who donated jumble and sent 
baking, and gave donations, your support is very much appreciated by us and  by the Friends of Alne 
Hall who are trying to raise money for a new minibus.     Our running total for this year is now £6,069.                  
                                
The next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 23rd May, at 2pm, raising money for RNLI.   Donations of 
jumble, bric-a-brac etc. will be very much appreciated and can be brought to the Village Hall from 
9.30am. 
 
Penny Bean 
878392 
 

Village Hall AGM 
At the Annual general Meeting of the Village Hall the Chairman, Jim Day, reported that the hall had 
enjoyed a buoyant year in 2008 with hiring income continuing to cover running costs despite 
significant increases in the price of heating oil, electricity, insurance and refuse collection. 
 
He reminded the meeting that the Trust is looking to fill two vacant Trustees positions and that there 
had been no response to the advertisement in April’s Village News.   Ideally, they would be younger 
people from the village to ensure the long term future of this popular community facility.   He 
emphasised that the hall belongs to all residents of Sheriff Hutton and that people have to be 
prepared to volunteer a small amount of their time if the hall is to be available for generations to 
come.   The role is not onerous or too time consuming and he urged people to give him a call on 
878608 or Richard Haste on 878581 to find out more about what is involved. 
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JANE HOLLOWOOD 
MSCh and HPC registered 

 

CHIROPODIST / 
PODIATRIST 

 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 01904 491688 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490060 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne 
Nitin Prasad 

 

96 The Mount, York 
Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 
Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 
 

PETER TROTTER 
 

Painter & Decorator 
Joiner 

 

97 Parkfield, Stillington 
 
 

Tel : 01347 811 272 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 

Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566  
 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 878 481 

 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Extensions : Conversions 
Renovation : New Build 

Repairs 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 

 
Anna Martinez-Atkinson 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish  

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com  

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

 

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS 

 

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
 
 
 

OFTEC Registered Installer 
Gas and Plumbing Registered 

 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 512 

 

H2O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded 
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems 

 

OFTEC Regd 
 

Tel : 01347 878 684 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs 

 

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate 
www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

Simon Wood 

t/a R E Wood LTD 
Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists 

Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation 
Used Car Sales 

New Lane, Sheriff Hutton 
Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm 

 

Tel : 01347 878 332 

Quintessential Web Design 
Professional Affordable Websites  

Website development and hosting 
A local solution for the world wide web 

Call Shaun : 01347 878 485 or 
07814 515 211 

www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk  
shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk  

 

SHE-DRIVE 
School of Motoring 

 

All lessons catered for – from beginners to 
Pass Plus 

 

SHELAGH PAGE 
Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 07967 920 376 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 
Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 

 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 
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VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church    

 9.30am Zomby Woofe FC Playing Fields    

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 1.30pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 

    7.30pm Guild Miss Ward Room 

Tue 10.00am Chatterbox Methodist Church 7.30pm Ju Jitsu Village Hall 

 12.30pm Over 60’s Lunch 
Club 

Village Hall    

Wed 8.00am Morning Prayers Methodist Church 6:30pm Club Night Tennis Club 

 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thu 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.00pm Holistic Exercise Village Hall 

    7.00pm Legs, Tums & Bums Village Hall 

    8.00pm Circuit Training Village Hall 

    7 – 8.30pm Youth Club Cricket Club 

Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 
Dates to Note 
June 6th   Benefice Garden Party at Sutton vicarage 
   Swinton Brass Band in Village Hall 
June 13th  Village Hall Silver Jubilee Event 

 14th   Village Scarecrows 
 20th   Midsummer Breakfast at Jubilee House 
 27th   Nottingham Social Singers at Parish Church 
July 4th 3.00pm Gardening Club Garden Party at Jubilee House 
 5th 8pm “The Land Girls of Yorkshire” in Village Hall 
 13th  Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall 

November 9th  Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall 
 14th  Christmas Fair for Guide Dogs in Village Hall 
December  5th   ‘The Foresters’ in the Village Hall 
 12th   Christmas Coffee Morning in the Village Hall 

 

Chrisalis ServicesChrisalis ServicesChrisalis ServicesChrisalis Services    
Let us take your problems away … 

 

Business Support : Executive PABusiness Support : Executive PABusiness Support : Executive PABusiness Support : Executive PA    
Event Management : Design ServicesEvent Management : Design ServicesEvent Management : Design ServicesEvent Management : Design Services    

    

Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152Tel : 0844 583 8152    
e : lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk  
www.chrisalisservices.co.uk   

Neil Eshelby 
 

Painter and Decorator 
68 Anthea Drive, 

Huntington, York YO31 9DD 
 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

Now Open at Cavanagh House 
The Square, Sheriff Hutton 

 Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions 
~ Nationwide Delivery ~ 

Tel : 01347 878144 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work 
Hedge Cutting 

 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery 
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and 

Woodchip For Sale (Delivered) 
Chipper for Hire with Operator 

Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 
 

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  
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Additional Activities in May 
1st  Fri 6.30pm Bowls v Nestle Rowntree B (PCL) at Bowls Club 

2nd  Sat 9.30am Tennis Ladies (Y.L.) at Tennis Club 
4th  Mon 2pm New Spring Triples (Club Competition) at Bowls Club 
  6.30pm Tennis Mixed (HL) at Tennis Club 
5th  Tues  Mobile Library Day 
6th  Wed 10.00am Fieldnats outing to Lady Spring Wood.   Meet at The Square 
  6pm Lillings Ambo Annual Parish Assembly at The Lodge, West 

Lilling 
8th  Fri 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting at Village Hall 

9th  Sat 9.30am Tennis Ladies (Y.L.) at Tennis Club 
10th  Sun  Christian Aid Week begins 
11th  Mon 2 – 4pm  Living Churchyard with Yorkshire Wildlife Trust at Parish Church 

  2pm Bowls v Wiggington (LCL) at Bowls Club 
13th  Wed 7.30pm Yorkshire Countrywomen “Duttons for Buttons” at Village Hall 
14th  Thurs 10 – 11.30am Health Visitor at Toddler Group at Village Hall 

15th  Fri 6.30pm Bowls v Tockwith B (PCL Cup) at Bowls Club 
16th  Sat 1pm Village Auction at Village Hall 
18th  Mon 6.30pm Tennis Mixed (HL) at Tennis Club 
20th  Wed 2pm Bowls v Harome (BL Cup) at Bowls Club 
  6.30pm Gardening Club visit to Tinkers Hallow, Great Ouseburn.   Meet 

at Car Park 
21st  Thurs 7.30pm Vita & Virginia at Westfield Farm 

22nd  Fri 6.30pm Bowls v Wetherby (PCL) at Bowls Club 
23rd  Sat 2pm Jumble Sale for R.N.L.I. at Village Hall 
  2pm Bowls Challenge Match (LCL) at Bowls Club 
25th  Mon 10 – 12 noon  Parish Church Coffee Morning at 4 Castle Side 
  10.30am Harry Goddard Triples (club competition) at Bowls Club 
  6.30pm Tennis Mixed (HL) at Tennis Club 
26th  Tues  Mobile Library day 

  7pm Bowls v Hutton le Hole (HL) at Bowls Club 
27th  Wed 9.30am Mid Week Ramble meet at Village Hall car park 
  2pm Bowls v Easingwold (VL) at Bowls Club 
30th  Sat 9.30am Ladies Tennis (Y.L.) at Tennis Club 
  10.30 – 12.30 

and 2.00 – 
4.30 

Tea and Coffee in garden at Greystones, The Green 

  7.30pm Victorian York, talk by Hugh Murray at Parish Church 

 
~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~ 

 

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne & Brian Shepherd (878310) 
or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  

 

Contributions for the June News should reach us by May 18th  
 

 

D & K Unsworth & Sons 
 

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 
Telescopic Forklift 

 

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining 
Landscaping and site clearance 

Pond Excavation 
Contact Guy Unsworth 
Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

GREEN ACRES 
TOM UNSWORTH 

 

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance  
Hedge Cutting, Fencing 

Wood Chipping 
Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting 

 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 


